
October Newsletter 
The Springfield Supported Housing Program  

 Volume 2, Issue 2 

Updates on SSHP 

October was a busy month here at 

SSHP. We held our Annual meet-

ing on the 20th, Lori Johnson 

retired as board President and we 

welcomed Stacy Garciadealba, 

Don Barcome and Trisha Paradis 

to the board. Trisha Paradis will 

join as our new Board President, 

Carla Kamel as our new Board 

Vice President, Don Barcome as 

our new Treasurer and Lindsey 

DeCell as Secretary.     

Case managers worked with cli-

ents to find long term housing 

and fill out CARES Housing 

Vouchers through the month. In 

October SSHP rehoused 5 people 

and allocated $13,495 to assist 8 

people in securing and maintain-

ing housing. Thank you to all our 

community partners for your 

support! If you are interested in 

attending our monthly board 

meeting, please reach out to Bob 

Avery at  americorps@sshpvt.org. 

You’ve Asked a 

Great Question! 

With Jenn 

A participant asked, “How do I 

know if a rental listing is a 

scam?” 

When receiving responses from 

Craigslist ads for available rentals 

remember these RED flags. 

1. “My family and/or I have relo-

cated out of state” 

2. “You can walk around the out-

side of the property, but I can’t 

show you the inside.” 

3.”Send the security deposit and 

I will send you the keys” 

4. “I can’t tell you where the 

property is until you fill out this 

link for your Identity IQ Score” 

5. Most scam email addresses 

are @gmail.com 

And always remember, if the 

price is too good to be true, it 

more than likely is. 

Client Corner: This month we called one of our clients whose family 

recently transitioned to a new apartment. We asked her about their expe-

rience with SSHP. 

“I was in a motel before Reach Up referred me to SSHP. The process was 

great, I was able to stay longer than 3 months due to health and COVID 

and the Case Manager was great with the kids. They helped me get a 

voucher for Windham County due to low vacancies in Windsor County. I 

just want to be financially stable and have a place for my children.” 

Meet the Team:  

Lee Trapeni– Executive Director 

When did you first become interested in 
housing? 

I first worked in alternative education with 
teenagers, but saw a case management 
position listed at the Morningside Shelter in 
Brattleboro and applied for the position. At 
the shelter I worked alongside inspiring 
coworkers and directors. I also lived in a 
lodging house in Massachusetts in college, 
this introduced me to the conditions and 
importance of housing and dealing with 
landlords and renting. I wanted to be a part 
of the progress and to work upstream to 
support families that are experiencing 
homelessness, and support them before they 
become homeless.  

What are you most optimistic about with 
housing in Vermont? 

I am most optimistic about the passionate 
people that are making sure people 
experiencing homelessness will find housing 
and how the State of Vermont responded to 
the housing crisis. There have been no 
deaths of people experiencing homelessness 
due to COVID in the State of Vermont, 
reflective of a top to bottom response from 
the state.  

Favorite musician? 

The first music I ever bought were 12 audio 

tapes for a penny, it included Tracy 

Chapman and Enya’s Watermark album. I 

like listening to the Grateful Dead and a 

wide range of music. 


